
Building Assessment Referral Response

Reasons for referral

This application seeks consent for Class 2-9 Buildings (i.e. all buildings except a dwelling, garage, 
shed, gazebo or swimming pool/spa) which include: 

l Alterations and Additions; or
l Change of Use

And as such, Councils Building Assessment officers are required to consider the likely impacts. 

Officer comments
The application seeks to separate a four level mixed use building at 19-21 The Corso and the two
storey Hotel section at 23 The Corso Manly.
Works to construct a separating wall have been approved in DA2019/0574 therefore it is stated that no 
work is proposed as part of this application. No objections subject to conditions.

The proposal is therefore supported.

Note: Should you have any concerns with the referral comments above, please discuss these with the 
Responsible Officer. 

Recommended Building Assessment Conditions

Compliance with Relevant Legislation
Prior to the issue of the Strata Plan of Subdivision (including any Stratum), all relevant matters 
pertaining to this Plan, are to be satisfied to the satisfaction of the Certifying Authority, and evidence 
provided that the Plan complies with clause 17 Strata Schemes Development Regulation 2016 and the 
relevant parts of Section 58 Strata Schemes Development Act 2015.
Reason: To ensure compliance with the Consent issued, compliance with relevant legislation, and to 
ensure adequate provision is made, where required for fire safety, occupant safety, egress, access and 
appropriate facilities in the premises for building occupants.
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